
President: Monta King

 (205)664-7444 

Vice Pres:  Tom Surtees 

 (205)823-7362 

Treasurer: Walter Barnett 

 (205)933-9207 

Secretary: Dan Langford 

 (205)967-6378 

Webmaster: Brian Stauss 

 (205)987-9997 

Guild News: Bill Newman 

 (205)991-9553 

Board of Directors: 

           Charlie Ard 

             Eddie Heerten 

         John Lawson 

  Robert McClure 

         Bill Newman 

  Troy Stroud 

  Michael Tomlin 

 

Toy Chairman: Ralph Hardwick 

Show Chair:  Paul Mancill 

  Brian Stauss 

WEC Shop Managers: 

  Cliff Daniels 

  Bill Shivers 

President’s Message 

WWW.ALABAMAWOODWORKERSGUILD.ORG VOLUME XXIX NUMBER 7 

Guild News 

June  Meeting Recap 2 

WEC Calendar 3 

Program for July 4 

Woodworking Educa-

tion Center Report 

4 

Sign for BMX Track at 

Oak Mountain 

6 

  

Sign Project for Ala-

bama Sheriff’s Assoc. 

Boys Ranch 

           5 

  

 

Inside this issue: 

JULY,  2010  

Next Meeting 

Saturday,  

July 17, 2010 
Pre-meeting 9:30 to 10 am 

Meeting 10 to 11 am 

Lunch immediately after. 

Don’t forget your 

Show and Tell 

Hot dogs & hamburgers will be served for lunch after our meeting.  It costs 

about $5 a person to provide so you’re asked to  chip in to help cover the cost. 

                                                 Bulletin Board 
Tool Sale:  August 7, 2010 from 9:00am– 1:00pm. 433 Westhills Court, Bessemer, AL. See article on  

page 4 for details. 

 

Tool Sale:  Dr. Earle Ralls is selling his tools. See page 4 for details 

 

AWG Annual Show at The Hoover Library: October 9 through October 17. Mem-

bers are preparing their entries. Is your entry ready? Entries don’t have to be new items. 

See John Lawson or any Board member for more information. 

 
Art in Avondale Park: October (Dates to be set). The guild will participate and sell items made 

by the members 

 

Membership Dues: See Walter Barnett ASAP!  Dues are still $50 per year. 

 
How many Guild members does it take to have a successful and rewarding organization?  
Ever think about that?  Last weekend I was at the Woodworking Education Center early in 
the morning before anyone else had arrived.  I put on a pot of coffee and just sat at one of 
the tables and thought about our Guild and how far we have come just in the past few 
years since we opened the WEC.  I thought back about what the building looked like and 
the dedication of various members who showed up weekend after weekend to transform it 
into what we have today.  There were not just a few members who transformed the old 
school house…it was most of the members.  Not all at the same time but at one time or 
another, practically everyone participated. 

What does it take to keep the Guild meaning-
ful to every member?  Perhaps it takes the 
same kind of dedication and participation that 
has brought us this far.  It takes someone 
mowing the grass, painting the exterior, run-
ning wiring, fixing the vacuum system, manag-
ing the shop, supervising the shop, scheduling 
programs, scheduling education, managing 
the web site, publishing this newsletter.  It 
takes all of us, working together, to continue a 
successful woodworking guild.  I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank everyone who 
gives so freely of their time and ability to make our Guild such an enjoyable place to spend 
time.  Let me also urge you, if you are not involved, to find a place of service within the 
Guild and help make your Guild what you want it to be. 

Monta 
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There’s a bucket sitting on the sign 

in table at each of our meetings.  That 

bucket is there for you to put in a 

couple of bucks for the “comfort” of 

having a nice place to meet.  Those 

contributions help to defray the costs 

of heating, air conditioning, refresh-

ments, and paper products.  There was 

a time when we met in a warehouse 

without any of these amenities and at 

the convenience of others. Be grateful! 

Comfort Bucket 

                                                         JUNE MEETING 

The program for the June meeting was on tool 

sharpening. This topic is always timely and 

our speaker, Tom Boothe of Woodcraft, made 

an informative and entertaining presentation. 

Tom demonstrated sharpening on the Tormek 

wet wheel system. He also discussed the basic 

principles of sharpening and some of the many 

forms of abrasives available to put a keen edge 

on woodworking tools. 

                                                                  June Meeting Show and Tell 

Two Windsor chairs made by Stu-

dents In AR’s recent class on Win-

dsor chairs 

Three more Windsor chairs  made 

by  Guild members with guidance 

from AR Bray. 

Device for improving a student’s 

batting swing. Made by  Brian 

Burke 

Two bowls turned by Cliff  

Daniels  from found walnut. 

Curlie the Rocking Horse made by  

Buzz and Nelda Kelly for their  

granddaughter.  
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                                               July Meeting Program 

                                                    Finishing Like the Pros 

HGH Hardware Supply, Inc. was founded in 1963 as a response to a need in the cabinet industry for a reliable 

source of cabinet hardware and supplies. They have everything you need to build incredible cabinets and much 

more.  We are fortunate to have Tim Schou from HGH to share some of the latest technology and products in 

finishing at our July meeting. 

                 Tom Surtees 

                                                        Sharpen Your Tools 

Come early to the meeting in July and bring your chisels, scrapers, planes, etc. with you.  Last month we had a very infor-

mative presentation about sharpening.  Now we can practice.  We will have available for your use, a Tormek, WorkSharp, 

and Wolverine jig along with various guides and water stones. 

                 Tom Surtees 

Tool Sale: Tool SaleAugust, 7, 2010--9:00am-1:00pm433 Westhills Court,  Bessemer, AL. 35022 

 Joyce Yerby  (widow of Charlie Yerby, long time member of AWG) will have a sale of Charlie's tools on Sat. Aug. 7th 
(9:00am-1:00pm) the sale will include multiple stationary tools (jointer, planer, drill press, etc.) and many hand tools includ-
ing clamps, sandpaper, etc. 
Contact: Dan Browning:    205-249-9540 

Tool Sale: Dr. Earle Ralls is selling his woodworking tools. You may contact him at 205-967-0935. Dr. Ralls lives in 

Mountainbrook on Rockhill Road. 

                   WOODWORKING EDUCATION CENTER ( WEC ) 

The weather has not cooperated so that we can complete the children appliances. The items are built and we are 

waiting for a dry day so we can spray them with white lacquer. The Thursday group also worked on the signs for 

the Boys Ranch on June  24 and July 1. We are awaiting information from the ranch to be able to complete the 

lettering. After completing the lettering the plan is take the signs to the ranch and stain and paint the letters. 

Five of the boys from the ranch came to the WEC on 6/24/10 to observe how the signs are made. We plan to have 

the boys help in the staining and painting of the letters. 

We are still in need of a good riding lawn mower. If you know of one please let us know. 

A new circuit was installed for the air conditioner in the kitchen. It is now available for use but it is also an 

added expense when it is on, so use it only when needed. 

The central dust collector is out of service again. Preliminary indications point to a mechanical problem with the 

motor. While the central dust collector is out of service please use the portable dust collectors on the equipment. 

Please remember that much of the equipment should not be operated without a dust collector connected. The 

jointer, planer, table saws, drum sanders, and band saws (and possibly other items) should always have a dust 

collector connected to them when in operation. 

            Cliff Daniels 

At right;  the building 

as  the guild members 

began the transforma-

tion from  a storage fa-

cility to a Woodworking 

Education Center. 

At right;  a picture made at 

the first meeting of the mem-

bers in the  Woodworking 

Education Center. Further 

improvements to the facility  

have resulted in the WEC 

that we now enjoy. 
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                                                     Community Service Projects 

Volunteers from the guild have been working on a new set of signs for the Alabama Sherriff’s Ranch located in 

St. Clair County. The Thursday Group and other members have spent several days preparing the lumber, 

shaping the timbers and routing the signs for the Ranch. On June 24, the Thursday group and other members 

worked on the signs with assistance from young men who are residents at the Ranch. On July 1st the Thursday 

group worked on the signs again and will install them later this month. Harold Hall is organizing the sign 

project. 

 Mr. Jim Thompson observes 

As residents of the Ranch  paint 

the letters on the signs 

Young men from the Ranch try 

their hand at painting their signs 

Looks like another job well done! 

Dan Langford and Robert 

Moore getting in some practice 

with a router and templates. 

Cliff Daniels and Dudley Massey 

routing a sign. The board was a little 

too thick for the scroll saw. 

Troy Stroud working solo. 

Cliff, Troy and Dudley working 

on a large sign. 

Robert Moore sanding a sign to 

prepare it for staining. 

Lloyd Harper is putting the fin-

ishing touch on the lettering for 

one of the signs 
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                                                                          Welcome new Members 

                                                 Byron Johnson, Rhonda Fish and Richard Fish 

                                                      Community Service Projects 

                                                       Oak Mountain BMX sign 

The guild was contacted by Kevin Johnson, and was asked if the Guild could build a sign frame to be displayed on 

their BMX track building at Oak Mountain. BMX  supplied the materials and the guild built the frame for the sign. 

That was another a community service project for the guild. The pictures below show Kevin Johnson and Eddie 

Heerten with the sign and the sign as it is installed on the building at the BMX track. Eddie took the lead on this 

project. 

Kevin Johnson, from Oak Mountain BMX 

track, and Eddie Heerten display the sign 

for the building at the Oak Mountain BMX 

track. 

The sign after installation at the Oak Mountain 

facility. 

Notes on the Library 

Last month the Guild purchased eighteen books for the library. These books add to the hundreds other books, videos 

and magazines that the Guild library has to offer.  Guild members can check-out these materials by the following 

process:  

Make your selection of the book, video or magazine you wish to borrow.  

 

Retrieve the box of index cards from the shelves on the west wall of the library. Remove a blank index card. Place your 

name, phone number, the title of the book, and the current date on the card. Then place the card back in the box.  

 

When you return the book: retrieve the card that you filled out when you checked out the book. Make a notation on 

the card of the date that you returned the book. Place the book on the desk with the card that you used to check it out. 

The librarian will return the book (or other material) to the shelves. 

Eddie Heerten, Guild Librarian 

                                                                                  Editor’s Note 

If you are receiving this newsletter only through the US Mail, you are missing out on the color pictures  and the hyper-

links that are provided to assist you in referencing materials on the internet. If you would like to receive the newsletter 

by email only please give me a call  or send me an email and I will make the changes to the mailing list.  

Do you have suggestions for improving the newsletter?  If so, drop me a line at the email address given on the last 

page. I would like to hear from you. 

               Bill Newman, Newsletter Editor 
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We are very fortunate to have the following 

patrons who support the Guild.  They are 

excellent suppliers of products or services 

in the local area that provide monetary 

support or allow us to use their various fa-

cilities for Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodwork-

ing  Offers woodworking classes for beginner to ad-

vanced woodworkers on various topics with concentration 

on teaching the “Process” of making furniture. Our signa-

ture courses on Foundations for Fine Woodworking, has 

been extremely popular and guides the student through 

a series of Foundations Courses to prepare them for 

building quality furniture. Other courses include veneer-

ing, turning, finishing and project classes. Next year the 

school is expanding facilities/courses and will offer sev-

eral weeklong courses. All courses are taught by master 

craftsmen with a vast amount of experience in different 

areas of expertise. Courses are conducted in our spacious 

horse farm in Alpharetta, GA featuring two large fully 

equipped barns including a turning studio & steam bend-

ing equipment. The environment lends to learning wood-

working skills in a pleasant surrounding. Our mission: 

“To provide quality instructional courses to individuals 

who are interested in furthering their knowledge of 

woodworking at all levels of interest and skill.” 1640 

Mid-Broadwell Rd, Alpharetta, GA 30004 (770)-751-9571 

www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commercial 

(205)-706-6252 

 

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insur-

ance Agent—Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associ-

ates, Inc. is a family owned agency that has grown to one 

of the largest firms in the Birmingham area.  Represent-

ing over a dozen insurance carriers, the agency provides 

a full spectrum of insurance services to over 3500 clients.  

From individuals to multi-state corporations, the agency 

prides itself on it’s loyal, long term client base as a result 

of unparalleled customer service.  Contact us for your 

personal, business, or professional insurance needs. 2146 

Highland Ave. South, Birmingham, AL 35205 Telephone 

(205)-933-9207 FAX (205)-930-0450 

 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service en-

graving shop, offering both laser and flatbed rotary en-

graving.  We engrave directly on wood, glass, plastic, and 
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Guild Patrons 

a variety of coated metals.  We offer plaques, glass 

and acrylic wards, trophies, interior signs and 

name badges.  We have been in business in Hoover 

since 1987. Contact Ken Murer, The Awards & En-

graving Place, 1883 Hoover Court, Hoover, Al 

35226, (205)-823-7676  fax(205)-822-1111 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, 

abrasives, MRO and machine shop supplies. 

Founded in 1985, we are located in Birmingham, 

Alabama. Max Tool represents the product lines of 

many of industry's foremost manufacturers from 

around the world.. 119 B Citation Court, Birming-

h a m ,  A L  3 5 2 0 9  ( 2 0 5 ) - 9 4 2 - 2 4 6 6 

www.maxtoolinc.com 

K’M Tree and Clearing  Firewood, stump re-

moval, trimming, topping, dangerous tree removal. 

24  hour emergency storm service. 205-965-2821 

Sara’s Tax Service  

100 Foust Avenue, Hueytown, AL 35023 

205-497-4020     Fax  205-497-4011 

 Directions to the 
Woodworking Education  

Center   

From I 65 South  

Take exit 238 for US31 toward Saginaw/Alabaster.   

Turn right at US31 N,    

Turn left on AL 119/Montevallo Rd 

Turn right on CR12  

Turn right on CR17 

Look for school house on your left  

Snow’s Sharpening Service 

Ed Snow can take care of all of your saw blade 

sharpening needs. You can leave and pick up your 

blade at Woodcraft or you can contact Ed at 205-

218-1885 or  

redsnow_3@hotmail.com 

A prize-winning horse from 

a past show! Remember our 

show at the Hoover library 

in October. If your entry is 

not ready, you might want 

to get started right away. 

The show is scheduled for 

October 9 through October 

17. 



Website: 

www.woodcraft.com 
e-mail: WC511@aol.com 

Phone 

205-988-3600 
Fax 

205-988-3612 

Store Hours 

M - T - W - F:  9AM - 7PM 
Th: 9AM-9PM 
Sat: 9AM-6PM 
Sun: Noon-5 PM 

 

About Us 

Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Saturday at 9:00 a.m. at the Woodworking Education Center, 10544 Hwy 17, Maylene, AL 35114  

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 

Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org or www.awwg.info 

Contact our Guild News Editor at  nwkshop@bellsouth.net 

                                                                                               
Directions:    
Take I-65 to Exit 246 
Take Highway 119 West (Cahaba Valley Road) 
3/4 of a mile to US 31. Turn right on US 31 and travel north approx. 0.3 
mi. Our store is on the right (east) side of US 31. Our new address is: 
2215B Pelham Parkway, Pelham , AL 35124 

The Alabama Woodworkers Guild, Inc. 

P.O. Box 26665 

Birmingham, AL 35260 


